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November / December 2021 
 

Village of Hussar 
109 1st Avenue East, PO Box 100 Hussar AB   T0J 1S0 

www.villageofhussar.ca P: 403-787-3766  F: 1-888-800-4937 

Hours of Operation: Mon. – Thurs. 8:30 am – Noon, 1:00 – 4:30 pm 

 
CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE!!!! 

LIKE our page and FOLLOW US to stay up to date on Village information and 
notifications. 

COUNCIL MEETINGS 
Meeting Packages, Recordings and Minutes can be found on our 

website https://www.villageofhussar.ca/council 
Virtual & In Person Meetings 

Virtual -Microsoft Teams- Call in or click on the link on our website 

THERE WILL BE NO GARBAGE COLLECTION ON 
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 29, 2021. EXTRA BAGS 
WILL BE PICKED UP THE FOLLOWING WEEK. 
 
WELCOME COMMITTEE! 
We would like to start a welcome committee so we can welcome new 
residents to the Village and provide an information package. If you would 
like to be apart of the committee please contact the Village Office. 

Council for 2021-2024 
Mayor Les Schultz 

Deputy Mayor Coralee Schindel 
Councillor Tim Frank 

In order to serve the community better we are switching 
our regular meetings to once every three weeks. The 
meeting dates can be found on our website calendar. 

We would like to thank Corey Fisher for his dedication 
to the Village and his many years of service on Council. 

GARBAGE COLLECTION 

 

Upcoming Events 

Remembrance Day (Office 
Closed) 
November 11, 2021 

Regular Council Meeting 
December 2, 2021 7:00 p.m. 

Regular Council Meeting 
December 21, 2021 7:00 
p.m. 

Holiday Office Closure 
December 24, 2021 – 
January 3, 2022 
 
Have an event?  Community 
groups can ask that their 
events be placed on our 
Facebook page, Website and 
in the Newsletter.  Contact the 
Village Office with your event 
details! 
Download our calendar to 
your phone from our website 
and never miss a meeting or 
event again! 

 

https://www.villageofhussar.ca/council/agenda-packages
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WINTER SNOW REMOVAL AND GARBAGE COLLECTION 
Public Works is going to be working hard again this winter to keep our streets clear 
of snow and ice. Please help us by removing all motor homes, trailers and other 
vehicles (if possible) from the streets. If you need help clearing your sidewalk this 
winter please contact the Village Office. (This service is only offered to those 
residents who are physically unable to clear the snow). You are responsible to 
clear your own sidewalk 

 
Garbage will not be picked up in alleys unless they have been cleared of snow 
and the truck and trailer are safely able to pass through. If your alley is not clear on 
pickup day (Wednesday), please put your bags in the front of your property. 
 
521-18 Unsightly Premises Bylaw - SNOW REMOVAL:    
21. The Owner or Occupant of a Property of land adjacent to a Sidewalk or 
pathway shall remove ice and snow from that portion of the Sidewalk or pathway 
adjacent to the Property so that the Sidewalk is cleared within 48 hours after the 
snow or ice has been deposit to ensure that the Sidewalk does not remain in an 
Unsafe Condition. 
22. A Person may, in such a way as to not injure or unduly interfere with any other 
Person lawfully using the Sidewalk, use a power-driven device that is sufficiently 
light and of such construction that is will not injure the surface of the Sidewalk to 
remove snow or ice from any portion of a Sidewalk. 
23. Where a person uses an ATV or other vehicle to remove snow from a Sidewalk, as provided for above, 
approval for such use will be required from the Village. In order to obtain this permission the Village may require 
the following: 
a. The operator of the ATV must be at least 16 years of age; 
b. The operator must provide proof of insurance and registration for the ATV; 
c. The operator must provide a map of the area to be cleared by the ATV; and 
the operator may be held liable for any damages to private Property or Village Property, including, but not 
limited to, Sidewalks and Roadways. 
24. A Person who removed snow or ice from public or private Sidewalks or Property shall not deposit said snow 
or ice upon any Sidewalk, Roadway, or public or private Property without permission from the Owner of such 
Property and, shall not impede storm sewer runoff, including runoff caused by melting snow or ice, or block 
access to any fire hydrant, driveway, or wheelchair ramp. 
 
Frequently asked questions: 
Q. Are the grass clippings and tree pile behind the gun range open? 
A. No, all piles behind the gun range are now closed. The grass clippings pile has been relocated to the last 
overflow campground site. The Chip Pit accepts clean bare lumber, trees cut to 10 ft lengths, brush, pallets, 
and branches. There is also a bin for pressure treated wood. 
Q. Do I need a development permit? 
Thinking of putting up a fence, garden shed, garage, deck or doing some work on your house this year?  
A. Development permits are issued by the Village Office and are generally required for decks, accessory 
buildings, new builds and additions. Any construction that does not require an approved permit (for example 
a fence), still must comply with the Land Use Bylaw or you can apply for a variance  
Q. Do I need an animal license? 
A. Yes, ALL dogs and cats within the Village must be licensed annually. Spayed/neutered Cats & Dogs are $10, 
all others are $20 (third pet is $50 and requires an application to be filled out and approved by Council as per 
the Animal Control Bylaw). This includes all indoor and outdoor cats and dogs.  
Q. Can I set off fireworks in the Village? 
A. Fireworks are not allowed unless you receive permission from Council and the fire department.  
 
All of these bylaws can be found on our website  www.villageofhussar.ca 

 
 
Contact Info 
Hussar Transfer Site 

403-325-3672 

Wheatland County 
Office 

403-934-3321 
 
Drumheller & District 
Solid Waste 
Management 
Association (Landfill) 
 
403-823-1345 
 

 

 

 
 

http://www.villageofhussar.ca/
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